ECC report for Parish Council Meeting 11th March
Member Led pothole scheme:
All of my 39 (of the 36 allocation from 2023) have been completed. Four of these were in your parish.
unfortunately, the passing place which I got repaired on Chignal Road has been filled in by someone. 
I have enquired as to whether this constitutes fly-tipping, but have been told that it is not an official passing place, so filling it in is not fly-tipping. 
The only thing left to do is for the PC to approach the landowner and ask him to reinstate the passing place!
 
There will be a new scheme starting April 2024, but this will be expanded and include pavements and other defects. It is being funded by an £8M grant from Central Govt which has to be spread over 75 ECC divisions. 
I have already received numerous requests for defects to be addressed. I won’t be able to do all the pavements and carriageway pot-holes, so will need to make priority decisions.
 
I arranged for Highways to return to Woodhall Road to instal a 20-25mm upstand water check at the dropped kerb near the Pig and Whistle.  a water check. This was necessary because the resurfacing of the road lifted it above a drop kerb into a garden. This has reinstated to the previous position.
 
LHP
All LHP meetings have been delayed until April pending new processes and budgets.
A number of schemes had been delayed from last year (wending March 23) to this year. Despite numerous requests to get a progress report on those planned schemes, I have not been able to get an answer. I have escalated to the Highways Cabinet Member.
 
National Grid ESO Report
I attended the Electricity System Operator’s (ESO) East Anglia 4th March presentation on the outcomes of their study for alternative routes. This considered 9 options in total including offshore, buried, onshore pylons and hybrids. The options were compared in terms of 
1. Environmental Impact
1. Community Impact
1. Deliverability (e.g., planning considerations, operations)
1. Economics – Capex cost, lifetime costs compared with cheapest option
All options were assessed for 2034 delivery for comparison purposes.
No option achieved a clean slate – i.e., no silver bullet
Assessment was done at high level.
The study will be published this week.
 
Transport Safety Officer pilot launched in Essex
Essex County Council and partners have launched a pilot Transport Safety Officer (TSOs) initiative in Essex. This follows a successful joint bid by Essex County Council, Thurrock Council and Southend-on-Sea City Council to the Department for Transport (DfT) as part of their national roll out of the scheme. £490,000 was awarded for the scheme in Essex.
The introduction of specially trained officers aims to make public transport in the county safer. The officers will deal with low-level nuisance and disorder, tackle Violence Against Women and Girls and target hotspot routes and locations on public transport. They will also possess enforcement powers, including the authority to issue fixed penalty notices for specific anti-social behaviours.
The initiative aligns with broader government commitments to enhance public transport services. Read more about the Transport Safety Officers initiative
 
Recycling centre bookings made permanent across Essex
Essex County Council has made recycling centre bookings permanent following public consultation.
A booking process trialled across recycling centres managed by Essex County Council has been made permanent following positive feedback from residents.
A full evaluation of the booking trial is available at https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/rci/essex-recycling-centre-vehicle-bookings/
To find out more information or to book a slot, visit www.loveessex.org/bookings 
 
 
 
Cllr Mike Steel 
Member for Broomfield & Writtle
Tel: 01245 360918
Email: cllr.mike.steel@essex.gov.uk
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